
 

 

CAL-NEV-HA District, Division 42 Newsletter   March 2023 
Hello Leaders! 

I write this monthly newsletter on the first day of Daylight Savings time. I always have 
trouble adjusting to the time change; however, I always get excited for all the         
wonderful things this time of year brings. March is the month for Pi Day, March   
Madness and St. Patrick’s Day.  Springtime begins March 20th, which is when the days 
start getting longer, warmer weather is coming, and new growth begins.    

As Kiwanians, let’s implement ways for us to grow as a District, as a Division, as clubs, 
and as individual members. Later this month, we have multiple members attending the 
Mid-Year conference to learn and to support Cal-Nev-Ha District. Our Governor   
Valarie is a superstar, and I hope you get the chance to meet her in person. As Division 
42, we have on average between 50-60 members attend our monthly DCM meetings, 
which allows us to learn and connect with one another. Our individual clubs have such 
awesome events—just read this award-winning monthly newsletter (thank you Nick) 
from start to finish to see what other clubs are doing, and support them by attending 
or volunteering at their activities. As individuals, we are Kiwanians because we are  
leaders who want to serve. We attend meetings and events, we plan and volunteer at a 
community service project, and we step-up to leadership positions. For the 2023-24 
year, we are looking for a Lt. Governor-elect, so please consider stepping up to this 
position in Division 42. I am almost half-way through my term, but I can honestly say 
that being your Lt. Governor is a rewarding, fun, creative and flexible position to serve.   

Debbie’s Delicious Corn-Bread (this is the best corn-bread I ever had!) 

3 eggs – room temperature 
1 ¼ c. buttermilk 
1 stick of butter – set aside 2 Tbsp.  
4 Tbsp. sugar 
2 boxes of Jiffy cornbread mix 
1 Tbsp. honey 
Cast Iron skillet (or round cake pans) 

-Whisk eggs; add buttermilk and 6 Tbsp. melted butter. Mix thoroughly.  
-Add dry ingredients (sugar and cornbread mix) in a separate bowl and mix well. 
-Add dry ingredients to the wet mixture.  Stir until lumps are gone.   
-Melt 1 Tbsp. butter you set aside and use it to coat the cast iron skillet (or cake pans) 
completely.   
-Pour batter into skillet, bake at 350 for  40-45 minutes until inserted toothpick comes 
out clean.   
-Melt remaining 1 Tbsp. butter and 1 Tbsp. honey together. Brush on the top of the 
cornbread when hot. 

Enjoy!   

Uté 
 
                                                                                      (See Page 10.) 

 

What’s 

Cooking 

With Uté 

mailto:utevandam@roadrunner.com
mailto:nichorus@pacbell.net


 

 

Camarillo                          Allen Grizzard-Paul Reporting 

P A G E  2  D I V I S I O N  4 2  N E W S L E T T E R  

On March 5, Camarillo held their first joint fundraiser with the Santa Susana Club. We were able to fill 10 tables 
to play Bunco at kidSTREAM. We also had a number of people signed up for a donation only, as they were not 
able to make the event.  Both clubs came up with lots of food and a total of 18 raffle prizes.  Our KIWIN’S and 
Key Clubbers were there to help set up on Saturday and worked hard to keep everyone fed on Sunday.  This was 
a great success and shows how two small clubs can pull off a fun event and net around $700 per club. Hopefully 
this will become an annual event. 

Our Builders Club was very busy last month.  They raised $500 selling Candy Grams for Valentines Day and sent 
cards and stuffed animals to 60 homeless kids at the Selective Care Resource Center in Oxnard. They have also 
have the Learn & Grow project started up and running again, which is the pilot for one of our club’s new       
projects that will save water and help the environment. 

Members of both clubs working the check-in table Key Club Lt. Gov. Sofia & Pres. Kristen on food prep  

Finally, after all the set-up was complete, the shout came, “Play Bunco,” and the fun began. 



 

 

Moorpark                             Ute Van Dam Reporting 
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Barb, Bryan, Steve and Emily present TERRIFIC Kids awards and refreshments. 
Our TERRIFIC Kids program in Moorpark has been going strong for decades! 

Moorpark Kiwanian, Cat, reads to Campus Canyon 
students for Read Across America Day.  

L-R: Our FUN monthly social was held at the Van Dam home; Cat and Ute need another glass;                             
Bryan, LJ, and Bruce are at the kids table. 

L-R: Katie, Janet, Deb and Stephanie enjoy catching up; Sharon and Wendy entertain sleepy Mark;                 
Tim, Joanne, Barb, and Cat (sometimes) smile for the camera. 
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Oxnard                             Cuauhtemoc Solorio Reporting 

Oxnard President, Cuauhtemoc Solorio, went to one of our local schools, Juan Soria K-8, to participate              
in their Read Across America Day, where he read to kindergarteners and first graders.  

We are busy and excited as we plan for our first annual Scholarship Golf Tournament, to be held on               
April 21 at Sterling Hills Golf Club. We hope that many of our Kiwanis golfing friends will participate! 



 

 

Santa Barbara                                                       Marsha Gray Reporting 
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We had an incredible and powerful meeting on February 15. The Bikers Against Child Abuse (BACA) crew came 
to Santa Bárbara from their Southland location and gave us a dynamic presentation of who they are and what 
they do. They are private citizens dedicated to representing and protecting underserved and abused children. 
We so admired their cause and appreciated them coming the distance to Santa Bárbara that we presented their    
organization with a $200 donation. Thank you BACA! 

Michelle Kerwood, a counselor with the Daniel Bryant Center and the Council on Alcohol and Drug Abuse 
(CADA), gave a wonderful presentation to our club on the state of our struggling Santa  Barbara youth. Daniel 
Bryant was a young man who lost his struggle with opioids in May 1995. His parents were so aggrieved they 
started programs to help other drug users. Kiwanis Club of Santa Bárbara works closely with the Daniel Bryant 
center and does a major fundraising barbeque for them every year. Past Lt. Gov. Ed Cue, recently retired from 
CADA, introduced his friend and former co-worker Michelle. He knew Daniel Bryant personally and still works  
hard to help our youth. 

Past Lt. Gov. Ed Cue and Past President Nancy Butterfield gave yogurts and prizes from our club to BUGS -
Bringing Up Grades - recipients. Cleveland Elementary is our adopted BUGS school in Santa Barbara, and you’ll 
find us giving out treats and rewards to our BUGS students there at least 3 times a year. 
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Santa Susana                         Debbie Heaslip Reporting 

BUNCO FUN 
The Camarillo and Santa Susana Clubs 
teamed up to host their  2nd Annual   
Bunco fundraiser.  Friends, family, and 
members of  fellow clubs joined together 
for an afternoon of  Bunco, food, lots of  
raffle prizes, and fun.  Everyone had a 
wonderful time while helping both clubs 
with programs they support, including 
scholarships and K-Kids. 

World Cruise 
UPDATE 

Santa Susana 
member          

Margaret is        
anchored in   

Thailand and    
visiting local sites, 

including this 

beautiful temple. 

20 Years of  Service 
Santa Susana has prepared meals for the needy at 

the Samaritan Center for 20 years. We are        
especially proud that we have never missed a 

month, even during Covid.  

WE VOTE WEDNESDAY 

Madera K-Kids hand out and  

collect ballots. For the March  

topic, Students voted where their 

coin collection funds would be 

donated.  Merlin’s House (which 

benefits service dogs and         

special-needs kids) won with  

nearly 100 votes. 



 

 

Simi Valley                           Shelley Howard Reporting 
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Simi Kiwanis had a good time helping out at the Simi Senior Center for their Mardi Gras Luncheon celebration. 
We helped setup and decorate, served lunch, moved to fun music, and enjoyed being with the seniors who     

attended. The female entertainer turned out to be Dawn, from the ’70’s group Tony Orlando and Dawn! 



 

 

Thousand Oaks                      John Prescott Reporting 
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It was Happy Valentine's Day at Silverado Memory Care in Thousand Oaks.  Cristy Warner and her K-Kids     
were joined by members of the Westlake High School Key Club and the Girl Scouts to make and deliver          

valentines and some friendly love, which really cheered up the residents.  

The Thousand Oaks Club added two more members on January 25, 2023, bringing the Club's total membership 
as of that date to 94.  Participating in the induction ceremony were (left to right) Past President and Past    
Lieutenant Governor Katy Porter, Past President Dave Biedebach (sponsor of Steve Allen), Past President Larry 
Levine, new member Steve Allen, new member Sharon Sincock and behind her Greg Sincock (Sharon's        
sponsor - and husband), and Immediate Past President Aaron Kitzman, who conducted the induction ceremony. 

Kindness is Cool!  Led by our Kiwanian of the Year, Cristy Warner, four members of the                               
Weathersfield School K-Kids delivered Meals on Wheels and Valentines to seniors                                                 

in our community, bringing many smiles along the route.  

The Thousand Oaks Club's Signature Project, Bikes for Youth, continues 
to roll. The Oak Park Unified School District recently hosted a large   
recycling event, and that resulted in more than 100 bikes being         
donated to our Club.  We refurbish the bikes and donate them to needy 
youngsters, particularly youth that need them for basic transportation 
to school and work.  We have now donated more than 300 bikes since 
the project began two years ago, and this batch of 100 bikes will add to 
that total in the near future.  Pictured with one of the Oak Park High 
School student volunteers (on the left) are Dave Geeting (our bike    
refurbishment volunteer), President Mary Sepe, and Brendan Callahan.  
Brendan is the Operations Manager for the Oak Park Unified School  
District and just joined the Thousand Oaks Kiwanis Club.  
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Ventura                                      Bart Bleuel Reporting 

Recent Speakers 

Left: Heather Baker spoke about Clean International’s water projects. Right: Aleasha Ramsay gave a             
very interesting talk about her diseased brother’s “Dave Creek Traveling Treehouse” project. 

DATA Builders Club continues working on its joint project with Ventura Kiwanis to  
provide quilts to keep cancer patients warm during chemo.  

DATA Builders Club designed and created valentine “cards” for the campus students with special needs. 
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First Mate’s Project: K.I.C.K. Initiative 
(Kiwanians Investing in Circle K Initiative) 

Commemorative Pin, Challenge Coin, and Banner Patch Order Form  

Each year, Cal-Nev-Ha Kiwanians have the opportunity to support a project chosen by the Governor’s 
spouse. Our 2022-2023 First Mate, Andy Klingelhoefer, has developed the K.I.C.K. Initiative (Kiwanians    
Investing in Circle K) to support our District’s Circle K members. Your gifts to the K.I.C.K. Initiative will 
provide Circle K (CKI) members with an opportunity to participate in leadership development training. 

Specially designed commemorative pins, challenge coins and banner patches are available to Kiwanians and 
Kiwanis clubs this year. Proceeds from these pins, coins and banner patches will be used to provide aid to   
Circle K members to attend the 2023 Circle K International Convention (ICON) by providing reimbursement 
of a portion of a student’s ICON convention expenditures. 

Kiwanians may obtain a pin for donation of $5.00 and a challenge coin for a $10.00 donation. First Mate Andy 
will have pins and challenge coins available during the Governor’s Official Visit to your division, or you may 
complete the order form below. 

Donations of $150 or more will receive the 2022-2023 First Mate’s Project banner patch. To receive this    
banner patch, please complete the donation form below and submit with your contribution to the CNH    
Children’s Fund at the address below. (For more information, click here.) 

Please make check payable to “Cal-Nev-Ha Children’s Fund” and send with 
completed form to: 

Cal-Nev-Ha Children’s Fund 
c/o First Mate’s Project 

P.O. Box 1327, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91729  

https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help/first-mates-project/


 

 

Division 42 Clubs & Meetings 
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Division 42 Calendar of Events 
Training & Club Events Division Council Meetings 
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https://www.paintingwithatwist.com/studio/camarillo/event/3275711/


 

 



 

 



 

 

                                      

https://tobrewfest.com/


 

 


